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IPERS Employer Bulletin 2025-2
DATE:    June 20, 2025
TO:  Reporting Officials for IPERS Special Service employers
FROM:  Greg Samorajski, Chief Executive Officer
RE:  Updated FY26 Contribution Rates for Special Service Members, Employers

HF969 changes contribution rates 
In October 2024 IPERS announced contribution rates for FY2026. During the 2025 
session, however, the legislature passed HF969 that impacts rates for Protection 
Occupations and Sheriff/Deputy Sheriff members. Governor Reynolds signed the bill 
earlier this month. The new rates are effective July 1, 2025, and are shown below. 
FY2026 rates for Regular members are unchanged.  

Benefit enhancements for Sheriff/Deputy Sheriff members raise rates beginning 
in FY2026 
Benefit enhancements for Sheriffs/Deputy Sheriffs members became effective July 1, 
2024, and require increased contributions from these members and their employers 
beginning in FY2026. The enhancements include a larger multiplier after 22 years of 
service and an annual 1.5% cost-of-living adjustment for members who retire on or 
after July 1, 2024, and meet eligibility requirements. 

https://mailchi.mp/ipers/bona-fide-retirement-for-licensed-teachers-6289571?e=[UNIQID]
https://www.ipers.org/
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislation/BillBook?ga=91&ba=hf969


Inquiries
Protecting member information is among IPERS’ top priorities. Rather than sharing 
potentially confidential information by phone or email, employers should communicate 
all questions to IPERS securely using the Messages feature in I-Que. Please 
reference IPERS Employer Bulletin 2025-2.

877-IPERS-99 (877-473-7799)
Office hours: 8 a.m. – 4:30 p.m., Monday-Friday
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